
KATY YAROSLAVSKY
COUNCILWOMAN, FIFTH DISTRICT

April 17, 2024

Bert Moklebust, P.E.
Bureau of Engineering
201 N Figueroa St, Room 290
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Mr. Moklebust:

I am writing to reiterate my desire that the proposed temporary closure of the walkway
connecting Sepulveda Boulevard and Brookhaven Avenue (CF #23-0946) proceed as soon as
possible and that I am satisfied with the signed consent of one of the three adjacent property
owners.

Sincerely,

KATY YAROSLAVSKY
Councilwoman, Fifth District


